
November 2015 

 

Dear friends at St Edmund’s School, 

 

At the start of this 2015-2016 school year we write to you to greet you and to give you our news. 

 

We are well and all very happy to get back to school after the school holidays.  Our country had 

some difficult moments in September.  There was a coup d’état and there were some deaths, 

some of which were young people.  The whole population of our country was against the coup and 

its leaders who are now currently in prison awaiting their trial.   

 

And how are you and how were your holidays? 

 

We want to take this opportunity to thank you for the help you gave to us for the repair of our 

pupils’ desks which were broken.  We are very happy with such help.  Thank you dear friends.  

May God bless you in abundance. 

 

At the end of the last academic year the children in our CM2 class got their results following their 

Certificate of Primary Education exams.  There was a total of 69 candidates (40 girls and 29 boys).  

37 girls and 27 boys passed their exams.  The success rate was 93.10% for the girls and 92.50% for 

the boys.  The overall success rate for the class was 92.75%. 

 

For this year the school has 421 pupils in the following classes: 

 

CP1: 27 girls and 40 boys = 67 

CP2: 46 girls and 38 boys = 84 

CE1: 35 girls and 36 boys = 71 

CE2: 32 girls and 31 boys = 63  

CM1: 35 girls and 37 boys = 72 

CM2: 26 girls and 38 boys = 64 

 

As you can see, the success rate is greater than for the previous year.  The school got some really 

good results and this is why the parents choose to send their children to St Michael’s School. 

 

Dear friends, please allow us to say again a big thank-you for all that you have done for us.   

Thank you so much.  Happy academic year 2015-2016! 

 

Together in prayer, 

 

 Your friends at St Michael’s Primary School 

 

 


